Febuary 2011 - from homeless gypsies to the new house 





the 'before' shot

February, I was hoping would be better than January, but I knew it was going to be hectic. Jared and I had to move out of the rental we were in by Feb 5. We were in the process of buying a house but the settlement date wasn’t till March 2. Where would we live for the 1-month in between? We weren’t sure. We started out at my sister’s place for a few days, but it would not work for a full month, it was way too far from Jared’s work. For quite a few nights, we were welcomed into the beautiful home of Jan and Greg, nestled away in the trees of Bardon. They made this transition much easier and more comfortable than it would have otherwise been. We lived with the essentials in the back our car. We took up the offers of different friends while trying not to stay in one place too long incase we overstayed our welcome. We were gypsies.






me painting in the massage room to be

It took 18nights of house-hopping before we got the go-ahead to occupy and start work on the new house. This began the few weeks of long, hard days working on the house to make it more habitable. In the evenings, just before bedtime, we would drag a mattress out and position it wherever we could clear a space in one of the rooms. Come morning, the mattress would be stored away and work would begin again on the house. Days of cleaning, scrubbing, painting, patching, pulling fences down, standing on nails, painting, demolishing :-), and more painting made my body sore, tired, scratched, cut, and paint splashed all over (not to mention the nail-hole in my foot). My body’s defenses finally cracked and I got a persistent cold that wouldn’t go away. Thank god we had the help of Garry and Debbie along the way to get all the jobs done quicker. We’d still be there painting if not for them.




Starting to look a bit more like a home

So this brings me to the last couple weeks. We’ve more-or-less settled into our house now. Life is beginning to return to some sort of normal routine. I’ve started back into my normal full-time training schedule and I’m excited, looking ahead to the races I’ve got coming up in the next few months. My first race for the year will be in a few short weeks at Port Macquarie on May 1. I also plan to head over to America in the middle of the year to race some Half Ironmans there including one in Boulder and one in Steal Head during June and July.

Now that Jared has set up this blog page on my website, I can try to keep everyone updated as often as possible. After all the ups and downs through January and Feb it’s time to get back to what I love doing most…training and racing!

I’ll keep you posted,

Melissa

